## Auxiliary Meeting - continued .....

The Tuck Shop is raffling a beautiful afgan, planned for the first week in December. The afgan can be viewed in the window of the Credit Union, Terrace Bay.

Our latest fund raising effort is saving.
Dominion Store cash register tapes. Do you have any? Bring them to the next meeting,
October I5th or give them to Flora Bryson in Schreiber, Joan Nugent in Terrace Bay or Mrs.
Todesco in Rossport.

If any of the Terrace Bay ladies need a ride to the meetings call Joan Nugent at 3841. In Schreiber call Eva Gordon.

Start your Christmas shopping early or pick up birthday presents, come down to the Tuck Shop any day from 3-4 p.m. or 7-8 p.m. and see the great selection.

## W.I. BEGIN FALL MEETINGS

Mrs. Joe Campbell, at the September meeting of the Schreiber Women's Institute, agreed to convene a money draw, which will end at the December meeting.

It was agreed to have a bakeless bake sale to which each member will donate two dollars.

Mrs. Kathy Davis, of Hurkett, district president, wrote saying she would be pleased to attend the October meeting.

Information was received on the annual area convention being hosted by the North District Women's Institute in the Prince Arthur Hotel on Sept. I8 and I9 for which billets and luncheon tickets may be reserved - Mrs. Todesco, president and Mrs. Winnie Clemens, treasurer, will attend.

A pot luck supper and penny auction was planned for the October meeting.

Mrs. Campbell presented a paper on Canadian Industries, mentioning mining, agriculture, lumbering and paper mills.

There was a discussion on current events - the recent railroad strike and the high cost of living increase.

The town council informed the W.I. of the increased cupboard space in the town hall kit-chen requesting them to provide locks for their -s.

Brochures were read from the Department of Agriculture and Food regarding leadership courses during September and notice about Farm Classification in Ontario.

The card secretary's report showed many cards and flowers sent during the summer for various occasions.

Mrs. Anne Todesco presided for the meeting, with minutes read by Mrs. Norma Fummerton, who also presented the treasurer's report. Roll call was answered by naming something that money cannot buy. Motto for the meeting was "The family is still the central and most important part of society".

Mrs. Jacqueline Turner, Schreiber Public School secretary, registering Michael Beno and Robert Ellacott for pre-kindergarten classes. Robert on the right, with his mother, is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ellacott. Michael Beno, with his mother, is continuing a long family line of education in the Schreiber public school - his mother, the former Patsy Winters, her father, Milton Winters and his mother, Mrs. Robert Winters - the former Victoria (Vicky) Riley. Photo by I. McCuaig.



The great adventure - the first trip to the store, unaccompanied. Natalie Picard, carrying the purse most importantly, while securely holding her brother Marvin's hand - Marvin already sampling one of the purchases. Photo by I. McCuaig.

